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	Gavilan College Academic Senate

Tuesday, August 11, 2009
Mayock House


In Attendance:  A. Arid, R. Brown, D. Klein, F. Lozano, J. Nari, K. Rose, ASB Rep. K. Atherton.

I. Opening Items

a. Call to order at 2:30 pm by Debbie Klein.
b. Welcome and Roll Call – Thanks for coming out for the August meeting.
c. Agenda Adjustments – none.
d. Approval of Minutes from 7/14/09


Postponed to September meeting as there is no quorum present to vote.
II. Comments from the Public - none.
III. Reports
a. ASB – Kelly reported that the special election that had been held last month for the new Student Trustee to the Board of Trustees will be re-held to give more students on the main campus and the Morgan Hill and Hollister sites to vote.  They are also working on a discount book for ASB cardholders.  Kelly will be attending a

Student Trustee workshop in San Francisco this weekend.
b. President – none.
c. Vice President of Instruction – Kathleen has completed her first month on the job; working to acclimate herself to the campus, talk to and meet staff and faculty.  Enrollment is 12.67 % ahead of last year despite the reduction of the class schedule.

Sections are filling up quickly as students are more savvy about registration and class choices.   The counselors are doing a great job for our students and continue to provide the services needed.  Dean’s Retreat will be on August 20th, Adjunct Faculty Orientation will be held on August 27th, 
and a Department Chair reception is scheduled for the 1st week of September.  She will also be doing a presentation at
Professional Development Day on August 31st.
d. Vice President of Student Services – none.
e. GECA (Gilroy Early College Academy) – will return in September.
f. Basic Skills Committee – Basic Skills instructors have been responding to an email from Fran (Lozano) on how best to use Michelle Foguet-Mendoza (BSI Counselor) and the Basic Skills services.
g. Budget Committee – none.
h. Tech Committee – none.
i. PTCOC – Debbie shared some concerns – there has been a request for a larger mailroom and larger mailboxes.  Is it possible to sort alphabetically by name and/or discipline?  Could an alphabetical listing of all faculty, staff, & employees be posted? That would be very helpful.  Concern about the segregation of F/T vs. P/T faculty boxes.  Another suggestion was to issue all employees a College ID – it would help to access discounts at retail locations and attractions.  
j. Learning Outcomes –October deadline is approaching for the submission of Spring ’09 assessments.  The online submitting system is almost finished and should be up on the website very soon.  Work is starting on SLO’s for the apprenticeship programs. There will be a workshop for P/T faculty during the optional day in August.
k. Distance Ed – none.
l. Senate President – Liana Wexler our Secretary has resigned.  Debbie is hoping that John Lawton-Haehl will take on the position.
IV. Information Items – none.
V. Discussion Items

a. “The Budget and Me” Staff Development Day meeting – John Pruitt was very helpful in scheduling time on PDD for a 1-hour optional session for faculty.  Ken Wagman, Debbie Klein, Robin Kreider and Dionne Clabaugh are on the planning committee for this session, with Ken and Debbie as co-facilitators.  It is hoped that this will alleviate faculty anxiety about budget woes.
b. Continue discussing Accelerated Learning College (ALC) proposal:
Some faculty have sent emails to Debbie on the heels of Steve’s latest email. Concerns are being expressed on the appearance of Faculty not having the chance to discuss and “buy-in” to this proposal.  Steve has been asked to and has agreed to give a brief (15 minute) summary of ALC at Professional Development Day.’
Faculty have also voiced concern over a change of focus at Gavilan – away from the current mission statement (a copy was distributed).  We don’t want to alienate the community base of students which we serve.  Other faculty are excited about this – seeing a more discipline-oriented focus for and with students.  Other faculty are worried about the ‘all-or-nothing’ aspect of the program, and are asking if this is the right time to initiate a new program in light of our current budget situation.
VI. Action Items - none
VII. Closing Items

a. Items for next agenda – please send items to Debbie
b. Next meeting: September 15, 2009.
c. Adjournment at 3:00 pm.

Submitted by Diane Stone
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